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April 9th 2020
Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

I hope everyone is safe and well at home and coping with the challenges we are facing daily.

I want to outline the arrangements for the collection of the second home learning packs for your children. Please don’t worry if you have not completed all of the work contained in the first pack. I would recommend that you set that initial pack aside, relax over the Easter break and prepare to begin the new pack on April 20th.

As I have said, you will find a clearer structure to this new pack. It will be divided into weekly and daily activities for your children in line with the areas they would have been covering at school under normal circumstances.
There is a cover letter in your pack which contains the password for the Home Learning tab on our website where you can access complementary tasks and activities. You can also comment and ask questions through this facility.
I have included a Home Learning Planning Booklet for parents as well. This is to help you plan for the week ahead and on a day-to-day basis; a brief explanation for using the planning booklet is on the booklet’s inside page. This is, of course, optional but I have found planning ahead makes your day run much more smoothly.

We need to be extremely careful when collecting the packs so I am suggesting the following arrangements:

· Packs will be available for collection on Thursday 16th and Friday 17th April.

· The packs are already prepared and in the assembly hall so any potential virus will have dissipated. 

· The front doors will be open as will the assembly hall doors. 

· Parents are asked to collect packs on a ‘one in-one out’ basis. 

· Cones will be placed at 2 metre intervals in the yard to help everyone exercise correct distancing. 

· Packs are arranged alphabetically and in family groups as before.
· I will be there to assist with the collection.

We will work through the school in year groups, remember family packs are grouped together so can be lifted all at once. Call to the school according to the class your eldest child is in, if possible.
	Thursday
	16th April

	Primary 7
	9.00am – 10.00am

	Primary 6
	10.00am – 11.00am

	Primary 5
	11.00am – 12 noon

	Primary 4
	12 noon – 1.00pm

	
	

	Friday
	17th April

	Primary 3
	9.00am – 9.45am

	Primary 2
	9.45am – 10.30am

	Primary 1
	10.30am – 11.15am

	Nursery
	11.15am – 12 noon


I appreciate these times may not suit everyone. If you are passing the school at a quiet time on either day, call in then but please adhere to social distancing. I will also be there for a while in the afternoons, so again, if you see my car and the school is quiet, call in.

I will also be at school from Monday 20th April so collection will still be possible that week. Drop me an email and we can arrange an alternative day if you are finding it difficult to get to the school.

Thank you for all your hard work, we know it is difficult but remember, the busier your children are during the day, the less time they have to dwell on what is happening in the outside world.

I hope you and your families all have a lovely Easter and we will continue to pray for and look forward to better days ahead.

‘Agus go mbuailimid le chéile arís, 
Go gcoinní Dia i mbos A láimhe thú.’

Is mise le meas,

Pauline McEvoy

Principal

